Selectmen's meeting, Monday, Sept. 21, 1992

Present: Phil Dwight, Chairman, Dave Boule', Mike Oldershaw and
Betty Shaw, Secretary.

Meeting called to order at 7:00 PM.

Gene & Woody Woodworth requested permission to have a shed built
next to the bathrooms at the lake for storage of the hoat and
other beach supplies. They are looking into a 18' x 12!
building. 1If it is built out of cement block they would expect
the price to be about $4,000. T111 with treating wood decking
would cost about $2,500. Selectmen asked that they get bids from
at least three contractors in Antrim. They will also check with
both Pat Beers and Pat Webber as to other expenses to be paid
this year out of the Parks and Recreation budget before any
agreement is made to construct the storage building.

Mike moved to accept the minutes of Sept. 14 after Dave's name
was replaced by Mike's as the second on awarding the contract to
Gobin Inc.. Second Dave. All in favor. 5o moved.

Dave offered to attend the hearings on the Genest case if the
presence of a selectmen is reguested.

Selectmen signed an intent to cut for the Franceen Estate.

Selectmen received the permit for the operation of the
Recycling/Transfer Station.

The contract with Gobin Inc. will be mailed to Town Attorney for
approval.

Selectmen signed the Public Service agreement for the three phase
line extension.

Dave made a motion to send a letter to NHMA asking that they not

take a position on the Broad-Base tax proposal. Second Mike.
All in favor. So moved.

All three Selectmen plan to attend the public hearing in
Bennington regarding the acquisition of the Davy property.

Dave moved to appoint Bob Edwards as a Trustee of the Trust Funds
to replace Twila Tenney. Second Mike. All in favor. So moved.

Selectmen requested a copy of letter to be mailed by the Sewer
Dept. to the Dept. of Environmental Services regarding
underground tanks.

Mike made a motion tc make a change to the building inspectors
fees. Second Dave. All in Fawvor. So moved.

Dave moved to authorize Phil to make settlements through PLIT on
liability claims. Second Mike. All in favor. So moved.



Fire Chief will be authorized to have a step installed at the
fire station to comply with the Workers Comp. recommendation.

Selectmen approved the purchase of the light which was on the
pole in the rear of the Town Hall. They also approved a guide
line be placed along the side of the building.

Shelly Nelkins will be notified that at present there is no
ordinance regulating smoking on Town property. A warrant
article, with the required signatures, can be placed in the 1993
warrant.

Recyecling/Transfer Station Committee will be meeting tomorrow
night to several issues involving the proposed Station.

Job descriptions as well as hours of operation, traffic control,
applications, stickers and equipment will be discussed. Once it
is know what signs are needed, Dave will contact New Hampshire
the Beautiful and order the signs.

Phil would like a bulk mailing to go to all tax payers. Mike is
in favor of a public hearing with instructions as to how we are
to know what recyclable go where at the station.

The Recycling/Transfer committee will be asked to put together a
budget for the year 1993.

Selectmen will meet Thursday at 7:00 PM to discuss information
compiled from the recycling committee.

Meeting adjourned 9:00 PM ems



